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August 28, 2019 
 
Steven Lederer 
Upper Valley Waste Management Agency 
1195 3rd Street, Suite 101 
Napa, CA, 94559-3035 

 
RE: 2018 Electronic Annual Report (EAR) review complete; No further Information needed. 

Dear Mr. Lederer: 

In accordance with the Integrated Waste Management Act (IWMA), also known as AB 939, 
CalRecycle staff must review a jurisdiction’s Electronic Annual Report (EAR) within 120 days. 
The intent of this review is to evaluate the implementation of Source Reduction and Recycling 
Element (SRRE) and Household Hazardous Waste Element (HHWE) programs. 

This letter is to inform you that Upper Valley Waste Management Agency‘s EAR review is 
complete and there are no further questions at this time.  

Note that the CalRecycle staff-recommended per capita disposal rate will be posted at: 
https://www.calrecycle.ca.gov/LGCentral/DataTools/Reports/DivDispRtSum/. A jurisdiction’s 
per capita disposal rate alone is not determinative of its effort to implement its SRRE and 
HHWE programs. Rather, program information submitted within the EAR and verified through 
LAMD staff site visits and other findings will be included in a scheduled Department review, 
every two or four years, to evaluate each jurisdiction's effort in meeting the state’s disposal 
reduction requirements.  

Should you have any questions about the EAR or the two and four year review processes, 
please contact me at (916) 323-0075 or by reply email. 

 

Respectfully, 

Brianna Lara 

Environmental Scientist 

https://www.calrecycle.ca.gov/LGCentral/DataTools/Reports/DivDispRtSum/


 

 

cc: Amanda Griffis, Upper Valley Waste Management Agency 


